TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

July 19, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

HIGHWAY DEPT:  In Dean Stevenson’s absence, Alan Brown attended the meeting. He said they are working on Range Road.  They will be renting an excavator and hiring a temporary operator to help with the Bunker Hill Rd. reconstruction in August. They discussed gravel crushing and the grant from Lowe’s to do some park renovations. They need to do some shim paving on Currier and Bunker Hill due to damage from logging trucks.
POLICE DEPT:  Chief Stevens introduced Jim Ward to the Board.  He would like to hire him as a part time officer working approximately 10 hours per week.  They discussed Old Home Day and asked for coverage for the event.  The cruiser goes in for repairs tomorrow.

MISC:  Current use applications were approved. The Board decided not to go with the fixed price for fuel oil this coming season due to dropping prices. 

Selectmen discussed the need for members on the Planning Board.  Selectman Brady said the septic business on Route 3A would qualify as a light industrial business and would need a special exception from the ZBA to operate. 

 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

